Juan Antonio Salazar 3209 Carter Dr. Arlington, TX. 76014 <u>juanantonio52@gmail.com</u> December 28th, 2019.

Dear Brethren, I hope that upon receiving my report each and every one of you will be enjoying good health. Thank you for all that you have done this year for me and my family. Thank God for giving you the ability to provide for us, please keep us in your plans in 2020. May God bless you and bless your work always. I pray that your congregations continue growing in spirituality, and also in number.

Brethren, I would like to tell you that this month things has been hard, several of our members have been absent, them or their kids have been sick. Seems to me that things are going back to normal. But, when someone gets better others get sick, hopefully things will be better this coming Sunday.

I would like to tell you that brother Jose Olivares still missing our worship services, Sister Idalia is attending and remain faithful to Christ and His church. My wife and I continue with our Bible class with Sister Alma Castillo, this month she has missing some services but is trying not to miss as much. Our class is every Tuesday morning now at 11:00, this class is once in her home, and once in our house.

The class with Gerardo and Diana was put on hold for about three weeks because he and two of he's kids were very sick, but we already re-started this class, is on Fridays at 8:00. We are studying the book of Revelation, we just started chapter 2. The class with Brother Miguel continue to be on hold, I am waiting for him to see if Monday will be okay for him.

Several of our Brethren, including us have been very active encouraging our Sister Ignacia Torrez. For about two months she have been very ill, she's dealing shingles among other things. She's very tired and frustrate because she does not enjoying missing services, especially for this long. Sister Torrez is 88 years old, she also is an example of grate faith to every in our congregation. Please keep her in your prayers.

Twice this month I had the opportunity to visit with my brother Jorge and his wife Nereyda, but still we don't know when they may visit with us. Nereyda was determined to start reading the Bible, but she did not succeeded in her plan.

My wife and I visit this month two times with the Pleasant Grove congregation, I spoke twice God's word. We also visited once with the church in Garland, they ask me to present the adult Bible class.

I also like to let you all know that Victor Manuel Salazar removed his membership from our congregation. He understand much better English that Spanish. I try to help to retain him here but I did not succeeded. He's a good kid, I pray that he find the right congregation where he be ready to be more useful to the Lord. Lisa Sounders and he are cousins, and both were spiritually born in this congregation.

May God Bless every one of you, please keep us in your prayers, please keep us in your plans in this coming year.

Juan Antonio Salazar.